
 

 
 

HIGHWAY SAFETY COMMITTEE 
 

MINUTES 
 

              August 3, 2022 
 

BOS MEETING ROOM 8:00 AM 
 
 

Members: Police Chief – Tad Dionne  
 Fire Chief – Rob Buxton 
 Public Works Director –Jess Forrence, Chairman 
 Town Engineer – Elvis Dhima 
 Planning Board Representative – Brian Groth 
 
Old Business: Pedestrian crossing points on Lowell Road. 
 This was approved 5-0.  Adding crosswalk's on Lowell Road at Riverside Ave and 

Roosevelt Ave was forwarded to the Planning Department for funding and to look into 
changing the location from Riverside Ave to Winn Ave. This will be brought up again at 
next highway safety committee meeting on October 5th 2022 

 
New Business: Blind driveway on Speare Road. 

Speare Road requested a blind driveway sign.  This was declined 5 to 0.  The town does 
not provide this type of sign under false security. 

 
 Lowell Road by Country Brook Farms merge traffic. 

The committee did vote 5-0 to add a merge (zipper type sign) In front of Presentation 
Mary heading North on Lowell road to help with traffic merging. 

 
 Drafting water from ponds or brooks in town’s ROW. 
 The committee did vote 5 to 0 to have the town engineer check with the legal department 

on drafting water from the town's Brooks and ponds. 
  
  
 
 


